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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

 

To:  Barbara Coria 

 

From:   Tim Cazier, P.E.   

 

Date:  November 20, 2013 

 

Re: Hartman Pit – Right to Enter and Structures Agreement; 

 Permit No. M-1997-087 / SO-03  
 

 

I have reviewed the October 31, 2013 “Access Agreement” and October 25, 2013 letter from 

Colorado Interstate Gas Company, LLC (CIG) regarding “Seeding and straw mulching on 

Colorado Interstate gas Company’s easement in SE¼NW¼ of Section 24-21S-64W, Pueblo 

County, CO (Mining Permit M-1997-087). 

 

The Access Agreement has been adequately modified to include the previously missing 

SW¼NE¼ of Section 20, T 21S, R 63W, 6
th

 P.M. and addresses “Any and all damages to 

Hartman’s property or structures”. 

 

The letter from the CIG is inadequate for the following reasons: 

1) The letter is not notarized as required by Rule 6.4.19(c), 

2) The referenced location is 2 miles west of the Hartman pit and the wrong quarter/quarter 

section.  The proper reference is the SW¼NE¼ of Section 20, T 21S, R 63W, 6th P.M., 

not the SE¼NW¼ of Section 24, T 21S, R 64W, 6th P.M., 

3) Pursuant to Rule 6.4.19(c), the notarized letter must state:  “that the mining and 

reclamation activities, as proposed, will have "no negative effect" on their utility”. 

The letter from CIG must be resubmitted with above corrections in order to be adequate. 

 

If either you or the applicants have any questions regarding the comments above, please call me 

at (303) 866-3567, extension 8169. 
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